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‘I WAS SO IMPRESSED’: GLOWING REPORT 
ON CYRIL JACKSON SCHOOL IN THE TIMES 

Times columnist, political writer, broadcaster  
and local resident, Matthew Parris (pictured), 
visited CJ this term to find out more about our 
wonderful school. And his comments in The 
Times newspaper on 8th November about our 
pupils, the CJ approach to teaching and our 
learning environment couldn’t have been more 
positive: ‘I was so impressed. The individualised 
attention these children get from enthusiastic and loving 
teachers and classroom assistants is amazing. ‘ 

The full article can be viewed on our website: 

www.cyriljackson.towerhamlets.sch.uk/events/ 
article-times-8th-november-2022 

PUPILS DISCUSS CONCERNS WITH MAYOR 
OF LONDON, SADIQ KHAN – see page 7 

CYRIL JACKSON SWEEPS TOP PRIZE  
AT BOOK AWARD! - see page 2 

MESSAGE FROM THE HEADTEACHER 

We have had another great term at CJ!  
Looking through the contents of this 
newsletter illustrates how our school vision is 
brought to life through the exceptional 
education our pupils experience. I am 
immensely proud and grateful to our school 
community for all the hard work with creating 
these opportunities. 

Our BHM celebration this year was an incredible community 
event appreciating and celebrating the achievements of past 
and present figures who have impacted the world in so many 
ways - especially through the arts, design, literature and 
political influence.  

The Year 6 residential epitomises our school vision – inspiring 
minds through opportunity – where pupils explored a 
contrasting locality and learnt many life skills.  It was such a 
memorable experience that will remain with them. A huge 
thank you to the staff who worked incredibly hard in planning, 
organising and supporting during this 5 day visit. 

It was lovely to see all the parents who attended parents’ 
evening this half term, looking through your children’s work 
and celebrating their progress this term. Also it was great to 
see parents visit our new Art Modular in the North Building – 
the work your children have produced both in their portfolios 
and on display is exceptional. 

We had a ‘Teaching and Learning Review Day’ on Thursday 
24th November where the UST team, school governors and 
consultants visited the school to conduct learning walks, 
monitor books, and to speak with staff and pupils to assess the 
progress we have made against our whole school priorities. 
There were many successes; pupil voice was a particular 
highlight for us – pupils spoke confidently about their learning 
and their experiences in school. 

The Christmas performances this were stunning – we are so 
proud of all the resilience and determination pupils showed in 
practising their lines and performing with expression, 
intonation and in role, not to mention the beautiful choral 
singing! 

Thank you to all our CJ families for all your support.  It has 
been a great term and we have very much valued your 
ongoing support and encouragement. 

A huge well done to all the pupils for working incredibly hard 
this term and reminding us each and every day why we do this 
job – you really do make it worth every moment. 

For the CJ staff – your relentless hard work, effort and 
determination to give our pupils and families the best is 
incredible: from the cooks, cleaners, premises, support staff, 
admin staff and teaching staff – you make a lasting difference. 

And finally, to everyone in our CJ community – have a lovely 
break.  Merry Christmas and a happy new year! 
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NEWS AND INFORMATION 

 

STAFFING UPDATE 

 

 

 

 

David Read and Aysha Islam will be leaving CJ this term.  
Frances Mcewan is starting with us as Year 4 Class Teacher and 
Jurell (former agency supply) now joins us as a permanent 
member of staff 

Join us in wishing Aysha and David every success in the future 
and a warm welcome to Frances and Jurell as they begin their 
new roles. 
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CJ ANNOUINCED AS A NATIONAL  
ONLINE SAFETY CERTIFIED SCHOOL 

We are delighted to announce that we are now a National 

Online Safety certified school! 

What this means… 

We can now provide our school community with access to a 

range of Online Safety Courses, Online Safety webinars, 

explainer videos, online and app safety guides and additional 

learning courses for FREE. The resources on the National 

Online Safety platform cover a huge range of topics including:  

To sign up for our FREE National Online Safety subscription, 

please visit:  

https://nationalonlinesafety.com/ 
enrol/cyril-jackson-primary-school  

or download the app, by scanning:  

TOWER HAMLETS BOOK AWARD SUCCESS! 

CJ’s Year 5 pupils were recently part of the Tower Hamlets 

Book Award, a competition for local schools that aims to 

encourage children to read, enable debate and discussion 

about books and encourage children to share the pleasure of 

reading. There was a shortlist of six books to choose from.  

Our children decided to recreate a scene from No Man's Land 

by Joanne Nadin. They were competing against local primary 

and secondary schools, with the judging panel made up of 

authors of four of the shortlisted books.  

CJ’s pupils put on a fantastic performance, 

much to the delight of the judges, including 

Joanne Nadin, and were rewarded for their 

efforts by winning first prize. This was an 

outstanding achievement considering the 

high quality of performances, and our 

children were a credit to the school. 
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David Read Aysha Islam   Frances Mcewan 
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It is with great sadness that we say  
farewell to the amazing Mr Read  

as he retires at the end of this term. 

During his incredible 21 year career serving 
our community at CJ, Mr Read has inspired 

hundreds, if not thousands, of children - 
bringing their learning to life with an 

unparalleled passion, enthusiasm and depth 
of knowledge.  He has been the ultimate 

champion of enrichment and over the years 
advocating real life experiences and 

educational visits to bring teaching, learning 
and the classroom to life.  Never shy of a 

minibus, he has taken pupils on countless 
trips - often at weekends in his own time - as 

far reaching as The Big Pit Coal Mine in 
Wales, Stonehenge in Wiltshire, Tatsfield in 

Surrey, Howletts Wild Animal Park near 
Canterbury, Lullingstone Roman Villa and 

Oldbury Hill Fort in Kent, as well as countless 
residentials - to Arethusa, Kingswood, 
Gorsefield and, most recently, with our 

current Year 6 pupils to Magdalen Farm in 
Somerset. 

He will be greatly missed by everyone at CJ 
and we wish him a well-deserved retirement.  

Farewell, but not goodbye, Mr Read! 

FAREWELL TO CJ LEGEND, MR READ! 
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QUALITY OF EDUCATION 
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BLACK HISTORY 
MONTH 

We celebrated BHM in 

true CJ style - 

appreciating the 

incredible work of 

pupils across the 

curriculum, listening to 

captivating storytelling from Jamaica, enjoying delicious 

Somali cuisine and learning to dance to African drumming.  

YEAR 4 WIN 2ND PRIZE AT  
ARCHITECTURE IN SCHOOLS AWARDS 

This term Year 4 took part in the 

Open City's Architecture in 

Schools programme which gave 

children the opportunity to learn 

more about a career in the field, 

and to think about their local area.  

After a visit to the London 

Mithraeum to see Roman ruins, 

they worked with volunteer 

architects to design and build 

models of a reimagined Canary 

Wharf. Designs included zoos, 

rooftop gardens, and floating 

football pitches.  

At the end of the programme 

some pupils got to attend the 

awards ceremony where we won 

2nd place in the “City Champions” 

category!  A brilliant achievement! 

RECEPTION 

It has been a busy term in 

Reception.  Here are just a 

few highlights… 

Top: Mulberry class build a 

snowman! 

Left: Visit to St. Anne’s 

Church  

Right: Christmas jumper day 

Bottom: Christmas 

performance - ‘Whoops a 

Daisy 

Angel’ 
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ANIMAL ENCOUNTERS IN YEAR 1 

On 18th November, Year 1 had an incredible animal encounter 

led by animal handling experience company, ZooLabUK.  

Children got see, hold and learn about a wide range of 

animals including a snake, cockroach, giant African land snail, 

tree frog and gerbil.   

QUALITY OF EDUCATION 
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RECEPTION DANCE CLUB 
Reception pupils have had dance club 

all term with Yanaelle - a professional 

dancer from Sadlers Wells. They have 

learned how to use their bodies to 

create fireworks and move around the 

hall. 

YEAR 5 BISCUIT PROJECT 
Pupils in Year 5’s Pine Class have been 

designing and making their very own 

biscuits. The children learnt about the 

raw materials required to make a 

biscuit, where they come from and 

how they are processed. Both Year 5 

classes also discussed what it means 

to be an ethical consumer, learning 

about organisations such Fairtrade. 

Oh, and they also worked brilliantly as 

a team, measuring, mixing and baking 

their biscuits. To top it off, the children 

designed their own unique brand, 

together with names, logos and 

marketing slogans with delicious 

results! 
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NURSERY RIVER WALK 

Nursery went on a local river walk. We looked at the boats that 

people live in and enjoyed singing in the bandstand.  

YEAR 6 DESIGN TECHNOLOGY 
Year 6 pupils have been developing their DT skills with Paul 

Waldmann. They have been building a range of products for 

the Ropemakers garden which was planted by pupils last year.  
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QUALITY OF EDUCATION - YEAR 6 
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YEAR 6 RESIDENTIAL TO  
MAGDALEN FARM, SOMERSET 

Year 6 had some amazing experiences and made 

unforgettable memories on their 5 day residential to 

Magdalen Farm in Chard, Somerset.  

Pupils explored many of the 132 acres of farm, fields, gardens 

and orchids and were greeted by the resident goats, pigs, 

cows, chickens and a very friendly horse called Jenny. No two 

days were the same...shelter building, fire lighting, helping 

with farm jobs, pizza and smoothie making, climbing, zip 

wire, tree planting, animal feeding and even fossil hunting on 

the Jurassic Coast in the footsteps of palaeontologist Mary 

Anning!  

With bountiful outdoor adventures and exciting experiences, 

this is a trip that won't be forgotten in a hurry...as one pupil 

commented, they had ‘the best time of my life’.   

Especial thanks to the brilliant staff team who supported our 

children during their stay.   

The film about the residential can be viewed on our website: 

www.cyriljackson.towerhamlets.sch.uk/year6/residential-2022 

Here are some photo highlights of their time away. 

www.cyr il jackson. towerhamlets . sch.uk  
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QUALITY OF EDUCATION - YEAR 6 
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MAGDALEN FARM RESIDENTIAL HIGHLIGHTS PUPILS DISCUSS CLIMATE AND  
ECONOMIC CRISIS CONCERNS WITH  
MAYOR OF LONDON, SADIQ KHAN 

As part of our enrichment curriculum, a group of Year 6 pupils 

visited City Hall, the headquarters of the Greater London 

Authority, and met Mayor Sadiq Khan and London Assembly 

members including Unmesh Desai, Deputy Chair of the Police 

and Crime Committee and Shirley Rodrigues, Deputy Chair for 

Environment and Energy.   

Pupils questioned Mr Khan and Assembly members on topics 

including air pollution, traffic congestion, the cost of living 

crisis and how they plan to improve it. This memorable 

experience has empowered pupils to use their knowledge in 

geography to raise awareness and make a positive difference 

to their community.  

Mr Khan commented: ‘Fantastic to host inspiring young 
students from @CJ_Year6 to answer their questions about why 
we urgently need to tackle London’s toxic air. Their energy and 
optimism gives me hope that together we will end the climate 
crisis.’ 

Ms Rodrigues commented: ‘You're a credit to your school and 
to #London. These are the future leaders of our city asking 
searching questions on how to improve our #ToxicAir and 
tackle the #ClimateCrisis .’ 

What an amazing experience and such brilliant ambassadors of 
CJ!  

www.cyr il jackson. towerhamlets . sch.uk  
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ENRICHMENT, CLUBS AND ACTIVITIES 

 
www.cyr il jackson. towerhamlets . sch.uk  

YEAR 2 SEE THE SNOWMAN AT THE 
PEACOCK THEATRE 

Year 2 had a wonderful trip to see the 

performance of 'The Snowman' at the 

Peacock Theatre, the Sadler’s Well 

theatre in Holborn.   The performance 

is a magical stage adaptation of the 

much-loved picture book by Raymond 

Briggs (pictured) and the film directed 

by Dianne Jackson.  Pupils were 

transported to the wintery 

wonderland of a boy and a snowman 

who comes to life as they went on a 

magical adventure to the North Pole.  

The children had an amazing time! 

YEAR 5 ICE SKATING AT CANARY WHARF 
Year 5 had the opportunity to try ice skating beneath Canary 

Wharf’s twinkling skyline.  The children had lots of fun and 

managed to stay on their feet for most of the session!   

YEARS 5 & 6 SEE BALLET PERFOMANCE OF 
THE NIGHTMARE BEFORE CHRISTMAS 

This month Years 5 and 6 had the opportunity to see a ballet 

performance of the Nightmare Before Christmas at the 

Lanterns Studio Theatre, Milharbour.  What a treat! 
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KNITTING CLUB 
Pupils have been learning to crochet and knit all term with Miss 

Shumaiya. They are putting their new skills to good use by 

creating amazing products for people in Ukraine and children 

in Great Ormond Street Hospital.  

 

YEAR 5 VISIT THE  
IMPERIAL WAR MUSEUM, DUXFORD 

On 8th December, Year 5 pupils visited Europe’s largest air 

museum, the Imperial War Museum Duxford in 

Cambridgeshire, where they got up close to gigantic aircraft — 

pictured above are pupils over the wing of Concorde, the 

world’s fastest civil airliner! 
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ENRICHMENT 

YEAR 1 VISIT THE  
CORINTHIA HOTEL 

Year 1 had a truly 5-star experience on 29th 

November when they paid a visit to the 

luxurious Corinthia Hotel in central London! 

They had an action packed day including 

being involved in filming for a Channel 4 

documentary about the hotel.  There is a 

chance the children will be featured...so take a 

look on 19th December at 8pm!  

The children had an absolutely amazing time 

and were brilliant ambassadors for CJ.  Here 

is a lovely letter received from Clare, Director 

of Human Resources. 

More photos from the day can be viewed 

here on our website: 

www.cyriljackson.towerhamlets.sch.uk/ 

year1/trip-corinthia-hotel 
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USEFUL INFORMATION 
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Everyone at Cyril Jackson 
wishes you a restful Christmas  

and a  
happy new year! 

We look forward to  
welcoming you back to school on  

Thursday 5th January 2023 
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